WE WELCOME YOU to worship this morning! We are glad you are here, and we invite you to worship with us regularly! If you are a visitor, or if you have a prayer or pastoral concern, please use the appropriate card in the pew rack.

**THE FLOWERS** today are dedicated to the glory of God and given in loving memory of Jo Wilson Engleman Gibson by Bobbi and Skip Harmon.

PRAYER CONCERNS – Frances Hall, Shorty Paxton, Terry Crummett, Harold Vaughn (suffered a stroke recently and is in MCV Hospital; home address is 4779 Rawlings Rd., Rawlings, VA 23876), Fred Smiley, Joy Moody, Betty Ott, Nancy K. Cook, Katelyn Grace Robinson, Frank Cale, Chadwick Bazzrea, Ruby Durham, Stephanie Karaffa, Steve Wiseman, Guy Smiley, Raymond Cline, Ruth Rathburn, Phil Carter, Agnes Helmick, Geneva Mader, Buddy Wright, Raymond Shull, Mary Margaret Clifton, Ray Houser, Mike Fallin, Ronnie Boyers, Joyce Simmons, and Ronnie Giles.

THANKS TO TODAY'S GREETERS: Giles and Doug Trimble; John and Emily Ott. Greeters for next Sunday, April 1 – John and Denise Lyle; Ed Stone & Ross Shull.

THANKS TO OUR USHERS FOR MARCH: Duane and Lorrie Dean; Jon and Emily Breeden. Ushers for April: Hebron Youth.

**Ushering:** If you are scheduled to be an usher but will not be at church that Sunday, please notify Tamme in the church office so that a substitute can be arranged.

# **CHURCH CALENDAR FOR WEEK OF MARCH 18, 2012:**

TODAY	9:55 A.M. Sunday Scho	
	11:00 A.M.	Morning Worship
	6:30 P.M.	Youth Group
	7:00 P.M.	Bible Study
WEDNESDAY	1:00 P.M.	PEP Club
	7:30 P.M.	Choir Practice

# **ANNOUNCEMENTS**

**THIS MORNING** we will be receiving our Hunger Offering. Please continue to remember SACRA every Sunday with one food item per family.

**THE PEP CLUB** will hold its monthly covered-dish luncheon this Wednesday, March 28, at 1:00 P.M. in the Fellowship Hall. Debbie Winters from the *Ride With Pride* program will be guest speaker. Please bring a covered dish and join us for a great time of food and fellowship!

EASTER SUNDAY MEMORIAL FLOWERS DEADLINE IS TODAY: Forms are available in the vestibules or Session Room for anyone wishing to give flowers (lilies or hydrangeas) which may be given in memory of or in honor/thanksgiving of a loved one, or money may be donated to the Sanctuary (vestibules) fund. Please complete a form and return to Hilda Dundas along with the money no later than today for the flowers and by April 1 if giving money. Flowers may be purchased elsewhere and need to be in the church by 10:00 a.m. April 7. We will need information for the bulletin by April 1. Thanks!

**HEBRON'S ANNUAL EASTER EGG HUNT** will be held Saturday, April 7 (rain or shine), for toddlers through fifth-graders, beginning at 10:00 A.M. with a hot dog lunch to follow. Donations of candy, stickers, coins, etc. to stuff the eggs are needed. You can place donations in the box outside the church office.

**EASTER BREAKFAST** – The Worship Committee invites everyone to an Easter Breakfast on April 8 starting at 9:00 a.m. There will be breakfast casseroles, sausage, bacon, sausage and chipped beef gravy, fruit, cereal, juices, coffee, donuts and pastries. Please join us for a wonderful meal and a time of Christian fellowship. A sign-up sheet is posted outside the secretary's office if you would like to contribute items to the breakfast.

**ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING** – Hebron will receive the One Great Hour of Sharing offering on Easter Sunday. This offering supports the Presbyterian Hunger Program and the Presbyterian Disaster Assistance program. More information is included in today's bulletin insert. Envelopes will be in next week's bulletin.

# LAST FOUR WEEKS' OFFERINGS:

Mar. 18 Offering	Mar. 11 Offering	Mar. 4, Offering	Feb. 26 Offering
\$1.658	\$3.137	\$5.810	\$1.732

AGAIN THIS YEAR SACRA (Staunton Augusta Church Relief Association) is participating in the \$1 million Feinstein Foundation grant. As all 50 states are now participating, each group will receive a proportional amount based on the monies each group receives the months of March and April. It may not be as large amount as SACRA has received in the past, but they feel it is well worth the effort, as well as to help Mr. Alan Feinstein, who has dedicated his life and fortune to eradicating this need in our society. Thanks to all who make an extra donation to SACRA, especially in March and April. You may give through the church by making checks payable to Hebron for SACRA. April 30 is the deadline. If you mail your donation, the address is: SACRA, 118 N. New St., Staunton.

**HEBRON'S ANNUAL YARD, BAKE, JAM AND JELLY SALE** will be April 20 and 21. Mark your calendars, start collecting items and make plans to help. A lot of volunteers will be needed. Betty Piner has agreed to be in charge again this year. Call Betty, 337-2212, to volunteer. Please do not bring anything to the church until after Easter. All profits will be given to the Staunton/Beverley Manor Weekday Religious Education program.

**LOOKING AHEAD** – Palm Sunday, April 1, is the first day of Holy Week. We will have a Good Friday worship service at 7:00 P.M. on Friday, April 6. On Saturday, April 7, we will have our annual Easter Egg Hunt at 10:00 A.M. in the Fellowship Hall, followed by a hot dog lunch. On Easter Sunday, April 8, we will have a Fellowship Breakfast at 9:00 A.M. in the Fellowship Hall, and we will celebrate the Lord's Supper during morning worship. Please join us for all these special services and special events!

**VALLEY MISSION NEEDS –** The Commitment/Witness Committee asks for donations to Valley Mission. Ongoing Needs Include: Food Items: cereal, sugar, powdered milk, fresh fruit, coffee, creamer. Shelter Items: toilet paper, paper towels, disposable latex gloves. Resident needs: personal hygiene items (soap, shampoo, deodorant, etc.), twin sheets, towels, travel alarm clocks, adult underwear, adult Depends, deodorant, hair nets (for use in kitchen), caps, head scarves.

THERE ARE STILL SEVERAL CONTAINERS AND BAKING/SERVING DISHES that have been left in the church kitchen following the many and various activities during the holiday season. Please check to see if any of these of yours and pick them up.

THE NEW HOPE DETOX CENTER at Western State Hospital needs donations of clothing. Their clothes closet is almost empty. Donations can be left at the church in the box in the hall near the Pastor's Office and they will be delivered for you.

**VOLUNTEERS** are needed to deliver our contributions to the SACRA office at 205 North Augusta Street, Staunton each week. A sign-up sheet is on the bulletin board with the hours and days they are open. You may sign up for one week, two weeks, or an entire month.

**VOLUNTEERS AVAILABLE** – Once again the Congregational Ministries reminds the congregation that volunteers are available to help transport members of Hebron to and from doctor's appointments if there is a need. If you need this service, or if you could help with this need, please contact the church office at 885-1648.

**DISASTER ASSISTANCE** – Presbyterian Disaster Assistance (PDA), our denomination's disaster response and assistance program, is receiving contributions from any who wish to contribute to help areas suffering natural disaster, including recent flooding on the east coast caused by Hurricane Irene. You can give through Hebron by indicating on your check or gift that you wish it to go to PDA. Please specify whether you wish to make a general gift, or name the disaster relief area you wish to support.

**REMEMBER** to check the church's website (www.hebronpc.com) for upcoming church events and schedules.

# **CHURCH DIRECTORY 2011**

Rev. Frank Wyche, Pastor and Moderator Ben Heizer, Minister of Music

Tamme Flory, Church Secretary

Robin Moyer, Clerk of Session Mike Ruleman, Treasurer

# **ELDERS**

# Class of 2012

Robin Moyer (Clerk of Session, Fellowship), Hannah Bush (Personnel, Property), Tom Cook (Cemetery, Property), Theresa Moore (Personnel, Stewardship), Martha Sieck (Commitment/Witness, Fellowship)

# Class of 2013

James McGavock (Property), David Obenschain (Property, Commitment/Witness), Richard Rathburn (Personnel), Eric Shiflet (Christian Education), Joann Weikert (Worship, Congregational Ministries)

### Class of 2014

Jon Arneson (Congregational Ministries, Property), Nicola Cahill (Christian Education), Robert Christian (Property), Michael Ruleman (Finance), Noah Turnage (Property, Cemetery)

# MISSIONS

Missionary to Haiti Mark Hare (e-mail:haremark@yahoo.com; blog: http://haremark.wordpress.com/.); and Local Mission Needs

# **ELDERS EMERITUS**

Raymond Cline, John Ott, Giles Trimble, Elva Tuttle

Ben Heizer, Minister of Music: Organist, Choir Director, Handbell Choir Director

# SUNDAY SCHOOL

Linda Dundas, Superintendent

# YOUTH FELLOWSHIP

Mike and Robin Ruleman, Advisors

# **BOY SCOUTS AND CUB SCOUTS**

Judi Roach, Cub Master

Mike Walus, Scout Master

Mike Fallin, BSA Charter Representative

# PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN

Joyce Coleman and Hilda Dundas, Co-Moderators Hilda Dundas, Secretary

Donna Kirtley, Treasurer

Meredith Arneson, Memorial Service Coordinator Joan Wright, Church Historian

# MEN OF THE CHURCH

President

Vice President

# TRUSTEES - CHURCH AND CEMETERY

Elton Hewitt, Jr., Giles Trimble, Elva Tuttle

# **CEMETERY COMMITTEE**

Guy Wright and Larry Mayer, Co-chairmen; Jan Botkin, Linda Brown, Tom Cook, Mike Dundas, Eric Shiflet, and Noah Turnage

# PRAYER CIRCLE

Mildred Ruleman, Chairman (886-6793), Hilda Dundas, Assistant (886-0059)

# FELLOWSHIP PREPARATION COMMITTEE

Jon Arneson, Mike Dundas, Larry Mayer, Fred Smiley